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Dear Friends and Colleagues,

I am pleased to take this opportunity to offer my congratulations and to extend

to you our sincere appreciation for the outstanding service you have rendered

on behalf of Stony Brook University. Your hard work and dedication have

played a major role in positioning this institution among the elite of the world’s

universities, and we are extremely grateful for your commitment to our campus

community. Whether saving lives in our Hospital, making discoveries that change

the world, enhancing the academic or extracurricular lives of our students, 

or ensuring the safety and beauty of our working and learning environments, you all have made

important contributions toward the unparalleled achievements of this world-renowned institution.

Stony Brook has accomplished so much in a relatively short period of time, and we recognize 

that your individual and collective efforts have been essential to our extraordinary growth and ongoing

success. I applaud your accomplishments and thank you sincerely for all that you have done and 

continue to do for our great University. I personally look forward to your continued service and support

as we work together to advance the mission and vision of this great institution.

Sincerely,

Samuel L. Stanley Jr., MD

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT



Forty-five-year honorees, you were there when...

...Leah Holland, the first woman on the swim team, won a medal in a
Metropolitan Intercollegiate Championship in 1972.

...in 1969 the University hosted the eighth International Congress of
Crystallography, one of the most prestigious scientific gatherings ever
held on campus.

...about 500 students demonstrated outside the Melville Library for 18 hours to protest the arrest of a former student in 1969. The campus chapter
of Students for a Democratic Society presented President John S. Toll with demands related to military recruitment on campus and war-related research.
After students ignored requests to vacate the building, the Suffolk County Police Department was called in.

Fifty-year honorees, you were there when...

...the men’s basketball team (above) and the crew team were the first to obtain varsity ranking by 1963. That same year, the cheerleading squad was the
first intramural group to win an award sponsored by a non-university organization.

...John S. Toll was inaugurated as Stony
Brook’s second president in 1965. He served
for 13 years in that role.

...renowned biologist H. Bentley Glass was a
member of the faculty and Stony Brook’s first
distinguished professor of biology.

...construction of a bridge to connect the Student Union and Melville Library began in 1967. For 10 years the bridge went unfinished, earning the nick-
name “Bridge to Nowhere.” Some said the delay was due to budget constraints, but legend has it that contractors inverted the blueprint and built the
bridge backward. Eventually it was completed and dedicated (left), but it was rarely used and was demolished in 2003.

50

...the Van de Graaff accelerator, a 57.5-ton 
atom smasher, arrived in 1967. It was the first
of its kind at any university in the world.

45

...the Stony Brook Union, which began construction in the early 1960s,
was opened to students in 1969. It was the center of social activity on
campus until the Student Activities Center opened in 1997.



Thirty-five-year honorees, you were there when...

...the women’s volleyball team captured the New York State Division III Championship, the first
women’s state title for Stony Brook.

...the End of the Bridge opened in 1978 as a restaurant and nightclub in the former Buffeteria
in the Student Union. 

...the Hospital opened in 1980 with 30 beds and an ambulatory care
pavilion. It was the first major teaching hospital established in the United
States since 1977 and the first in the SUNY system.

Forty-year honorees, you were there when...

...David Crosby and many well-known contemporary musicians performed on campus. Performers
in the 1970s included the Beach Boys, Steve Miller, Bonnie Raitt, Frank Zappa and New Riders of
the Purple Sage.

...the Health Sciences Center was completed
in 1976. Students in all the schools of the HSC
moved there from South Campus. 

...Chemistry Professor Paul Lauterbur produced the first image of a living
organism via nuclear magnetic resonance in 1973. Lauterbur received the
Nobel Prize in Medicine in 2003 for his part in developing MRI technology.

40

...phase 1 of the Fine Arts Center opened in 1975 with classrooms, rehearsal halls, studios and an art
gallery. In 1979, an experimental theater, two black box theaters, a recital hall and a concert hall were
added. It was renamed in 1988 for the University’s friend and longtime supporter Max Staller.

...the Marine Sciences Research Center was created as SUNY’s center
for marine research, graduate education and public service. The 55-foot-
long research vessel Onrust was acquired in 1975.

35

...the Zebra Path was designed and hand-
painted by student Kim Hardiman as part of a
public art seminar in 1981.

...New York Governor Hugh Carey cut the ribbon at the dedication of the
Museum of Long Island Natural Sciences, housed in the Earth and Space
Sciences Building. Steven Englebright was the museum’s founder/curator.



Twenty-five-year honorees, you were there when...Thirty-year honorees, you were there when...

...the Sunwood mansion was destroyed by fire in 1986. The 40-room, Tudor-style building was used as a conference center, guest facility, faculty retreat and
site for conferences, concerts and social events. After it burned down, the grounds continued to be used for picnicking and swimming. In 2002 Sunwood was
rebuilt as a presidential residence and site for entertainment, fund-raising and other special events by the University community.

30

...the Lecture Center was renamed in 1984 in honor of Senator Jacob K.
Javits, a staunch advocate of higher education and a friend to Stony Brook.
Three years earlier he had donated his public papers to the University.

...in 1987 the first cardboard and duct-taped boats sailed across (or sunk
trying to cross) Roth Pond, as one of Stony Brook’s favorite traditions — the
annual Roth Pond Regatta — was born.

...the Pollock-Krasner House, former studio and home of Jackson Pollock and his wife, artist Lee Krasner, was deeded to the Stony Brook Foundation in
1987. Pollock was the leader of the abstract expressionist movement. The Foundation preserves the East End National Historic Landmark, which houses an
art reference library and documentary archives, and is the site for lectures, art exhibits and courses. Krasner’s paint-spattered shoes are shown at left.

25

...in 1988 the Fine Arts Center was renamed the Staller Center for the
Arts in honor of Max and Mary Staller. Erwin Staller (left) and Terence
Netter, the founding director of the center, attend the 1989 dedication.

...Stony Brook hosted a display of the AIDS Memorial Quilt in April 1992.
The quilt was exhibited across the country to raise awareness and funds
for AIDS service organizations until 1996.

...Senator Kenneth P. LaValle in 1988 took part
in the first Campus Cleanup Day, now known
as Pride Patrol.

...the first Suffolk County Police helicopter touched down on the Hospital’s helipad. Helicopter 
transport to the Hospital is provided to the critically ill or injured throughout Suffolk County.

...the Long Island State Veterans Home opened in 1991.The skilled 
nursing care facility provides health and rehabilitative care to U.S. Armed
Forces veterans and is an important site for geriatric research.

...in 1990 President John H. Marburger III had the honor of greeting the
Dalai Lama of Tibet on his visit to Stony Brook. The Dalai Lama gave a
lecture and was presented with an honorary degree.



Stony Brook today

In January 2010 work began on the Campus Recreation Center. 
It opened in October 2012 and provides meeting space for sports clubs,
more than 50 classes a month, and top-of-the-line exercise equipment.

The Simons Center for Geometry and Physics opened in 2010. All art 
displays, such as Umbilic Torus (pictured above), will represent the
development of ideas that blend the fields of geometry and physics. 

Our men’s baseball team shocked the world in 2012 by advancing to the
College World Series. It was the first baseball team from the Northeast in
more than 20 years to do so.

From our humble beginning with 148 students studying to become
teachers, we now offer 67 majors and 80 minors to more than 24,300
undergraduate and graduate students.

As of 2013 there are more than 155,000 Stony Brook alumni. Each of you can take pride in having helped those students reach their goals and make
their marks in the world.
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50 Years
Warren Randall

Office, VP for
Administration    

45 Years
Benjamin Chu 

Chemistry   

Kenneth A. Feldman

Sociology        

Frank (Bill) Fowler 

Chemistry        

David B. Hicks 

Anthropology        

Lee Koppelman 

Political Science        

Harvard Lyman 

Biochemistry        

Harold J. Metcalf 

Physics and Astronomy        

Anthony V. Phillips

Mathematics        

F. James Rohlf 

Ecology and Evolution  

40 Years
Maureen Burns

Office of the Dean,
Dental School        

Deborah Duttge

Obstetrics/Gynecology        

Lorne M. Golub 

Oral Biology and
Pathology     

Arthur P. Grollman 

Pharmacology        

Francis Johnson 

Pharmacology        

Israel Kleinberg 

Oral Biology 
and Pathology 

Dorothy Lane

Preventive Medicine        

Clyde L. Miller 

Philosophy        

Myrna Salod 

Radiation Oncology        

Donna Sammis 

General Library
Public Service        

Jack T. Stern 

Anatomical Sciences        

Wanda C. Vega 

Sociology        

Donn Welton 

Philosophy        

Robert E. Wilson 

Marine and 
Atmospheric Sciences 

35 Years
Michael A. Bell 

Ecology and Evolution        

Marie A. Ciavarelli 

WC Custodial Services        

Clive Robert Clayton 

SPIR Center        

Charles A. Eiserman Jr.

Project Office, 
University Hospital        

Ramona C. Garcia 

WC Custodial Services        

Paulette D. Gerber 

Marine and 
Atmospheric Sciences

Eileen Goldsmith 

Marine and 
Atmospheric Sciences 

Kathy Herring 

Cashiering, 
University Hospital        

Julitta Y. Jo 

Health Sciences Library        

Cynthia Kaplan

Pathology        

Stephen A. Koch

Chemistry        

John P. Kubik 

WC Heating/
Cooling Plant        

Alan M. Leiken 

Health Care Policy 
and Management    

Joann N. Lobianco

WC Custodial Services

Timothy P. Lynch 

WCPP HVAC        

Craig C. Malbon 

Pharmacology        

Kenneth B. Marcu 

Biochemistry        

Charles F. McAteer Jr. 

Facilities Design 
and Construction        

Leon C. Moore 

Physiology and
Biophysics        

John W. Noe 

Physics and Astronomy        

Leslie H. Owens 

Africana Studies        

Harold L. Pass 

Clinical Support/
Mental Health  

Dorothy Scofield

Admissions Office      

Janet Rienzo-Stack 

Procurement        

Jo Ann Rosen 

University 
Counseling Center        

Alvin Rowland 

Ambulatory Surgery 
and Care Centers        

Tina Marie Swezey 

Operating Room   

Carlos M. Vidal 

Office of the Dean,
Health Technology 
and Management        

Everett B. Waters Jr. 

Psychology        

Harriet S. Waters 

Psychology     

30 Years
Carol Amodeo 

Surgical Oncology, ACP        

Hussein G. Badr 

Computer Science        

Bridget C. Baio 

Social Welfare        

Rachel A. Bergeson 

Student Health Service        

Doreen Bischof 

Accounting Services        

Michele H. Bogart 

Art        

Dorothy A. Parisi Brady 

Non-Invasive Cardiology

Ellen I. Broselow 

Linguistics        

Judith A. Burke-

Berhannan

Admissions Office        

Roger Cameron 

Physiology and
Biophysics        

Carole J Capps 

AICU        

Karen M. Coburn 

Nurse Practitioners        

Jonathan Cohen 

Surgery        

Adriann Combs 

Regional Perinatal Center        

Suzanne Consorte 

Mail Services        

Ernest E. Coscia 

Physical Plant        

Maureen A. Daly 

Care Management        

Kathleen Dhundale 

Nurse Practitioners        

Susan E. Digiovanna 

Respiratory Therapy        

Doreen M. Elitharp 

Nurse Practitioners        

Mark R. Estela 

Residential Operations        

John F. Fallon Jr. 

Anesthesiology        

Paul A. Fisher 

Pharmacology        

Howard Fleit 

Pathology        

Christine Gearwar 

Ambulatory 
Surgery Center        

Kathryn R. Germana 

Computer Science        

Beverly Ann Gill 

Electrophysiology Lab        

Carol Gizzi 

IT–Project Management        

Marc G. Golightly 

Pathology        

Michael Greenberg 

Social Work Services,
Child and Adolescent
Psychiatry        

Frederick E. Grine 

Anthropology        

Edmund Hayes 

Pharmacy        

Eugene J. Hellin 

Media Services        

Esther Hyland 

Scientific Affairs        

Alan L. Inkles 

Staller Center        

2014
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Erlinda F. Jao 

Care Management        

Ann S. Jupp 

Information Systems        

Rita M. Kelly 

Nurse Practitioners        

Joanne Kory 

Neonatal ICU        

Kathryn A. Koshansky 

Office of the Dean,
Health Technology and
Management        

Peter D. Kuemmel 

Physician Assistant
Education Program        

Dominick Larocca 

Patient Accounting        

Susan G. Larson 

Anatomical Sciences        

Joseph J. Longo 

Printing and Duplication        

Benjamin J. Luft 

Medicine        

Carol A. Marlborough 

Respiratory Therapy        

Kathleen A. Maxheimer 

General Library 
Public Service        

Lori J. Miller-Klein 

Social Services        

John Mirandi 

Blood Bank        

Lawrence P. Morin 

Psychiatry        

Theresa M. O’Connell 

Project Management 
and Support        

Iwao Ojima 

Chemistry         

Doreen C. Paul 

Pharmacy        

Cheryl Pearson 

19N, Medical Oncology        

Michelina P. Perrino 

Dean’s Office, College of
Arts and Sciences        

Diane Piscitelli 

Office of the Dean,
Medicine        

John C. Pomeroy 

Cody Center        

Robert A. Rieger 

Pharmacology        

Thomas G. Robertazzi 

Electrical Engineering        

Dale R. Robins 

Office of the Dean,
Medicine        

Isis Rosengart 

Neurology        

Christopher A. Ryan 

EC Building Maintenance        

Barbara Scalzo 

17 North, Surgery
Oncology Step Down        

Roberta J. Seidman 

Pathology        

Frank C. Seifert 

Surgery        

Frederick S. Shatara 

Hematology        

Amos P. Sherald 

Residential Operations        

Carol A. Sloane 

Dental Care Center        

Barbara A. Smith 

Residential Operations        

Roger E. Smith 

Blood Bank        

Joseph F. Smolski 

Outpatient Billing        

Jean M. Spalding 

Integration and Ancillary
Application Support  

Barbara A. Starke 

Nurse Practitioners  

Roy T. Steigbigel 

Medicine       

Pamela J. Tapan 

Supply 
Management Services        

F. Scott Tierno 

Electrical Engineering        

George W. Tyson 

Neurosurgery        

Ellen Uffelmann 

Student Services
Administration, 
Health Sciences        

Mary C. Verardi 

Operating Room        

Patricia M. Whitaker 

Psychology        

Linda M. Wilson 

WC Custodial Services        

Thomas C. Wilson 

Marine and 
Atmospheric Sciences         

Laura Zehentner 

Admitting, 
Pre-Registration 

25 Years
Christine Y. Aaron 

L5 Dialysis        

Donna R. Accetta 

Antepartum In-Patient Unit     

Christopher J. Ahearn 

Operating Room        

Wendy Akmentin 

Neurobiology 
and Behavior        

Sandra J. Ambroise 

17 North, Surgery
Oncology Step Down        

Mary R. Andriola 

Neurology        

Marie A. Angeloro 

Bone Marrow Transplant 

Margaret E. Annunziato 

Nurse Practitioners        

Daniel L. Arena 

Athletics        

Linda Baldwin 

Office of the Dean,
Medicine        

Diane L. Bello

Office of the Registrar        

Barbara E. Bencivenga 

14 South, Orthopedics        

Valery F. Beran 

Psychiatric Acute        

Rhonda L. Bernocco 

Operating Room        

Dawn M. Blatt 

Physical Therapy        

Jay L. Bock 

Pathology        

Manfred Bocker 

Central Services 
and Supplies        

Jean M. Boeje 

General Accounting        

Lloyd Boone 

Ambulatory 
Surgery Center        

Louise B. Boyd 

Procurement        

Lisa Brockington-

Coleman 

Human Resources        

Richard A. Bronson 

Obstetrics/Gynecology        

Kathleen A. Burke 

Office of the Dean,
Medicine        

Jean Callaghan 

Chemotherapy        

Heidi U. Campani 

Human Resources        

Chrisoula 

Cantone-Stadier 

Human Resources   

Deborah A. Caputo 

Pharmacy        

Richard J. Caravello 

Residential Operations        

Rose C. Cardin 

Nursing Administration        

Carol S. Carlson 

Psychology        

Claire Cascio 

Clinical Support/
Medical Center        

Robert Chorley 

SBS Electronics Lab        

Karen Clemente 

Career Center        

Kathleen J. Colwell 

Ambulatory 
Surgery Center        

Kathleen Conner 

Emergency Department       

Linda Connolly 

Hospital Chemistry        

Sheila A. Conway 

17 South, MICU        

David S. Cooling 

Emergency Medicine        

Albert M. Corso 

Respiratory Therapy        

William E. Deturk 

Physical Therapy        

Salvatore Diasparra 

Residential Operations        

Angela Diaz-Nunez 

WC Custodial Services        

Susan Dimonda 

Office of the 
Dean of Students        

Theresa M. 

Elder-Klaritch 

Specimen Collection        

Mel Evans 

Immunology        

Martha G. Fabian 

EC Custodial Services        

Nicholas S. Fisher 

Waste Management
Institute        

Thomas R. Fitzgerald 

EC Heating/Cooling Plant        

Roger D. Flood 

Marine and 
Atmospheric Sciences 

Colleen T. Florsz 

Student Health Service        

Laura J. Fochtmann 

Psychiatry        

Andrew Francis 

Psychiatry        

Marion Franquiz 

Administration        

Jack Fuhrer 

Medicine        

Andrea N. Gagliano 

18 North,
Surgical Telemetry

Bonnie L. Gallino 

Patient Accounting        

Jeannie Gaspard 

Chemotherapy        

Jean Ronald Gedeon 

16 South, Cardiothoracic
Intermediate Care Unit        

Edward Giarrusso

Physician Assistant
Education Program        

James Glimm 

Applied Mathematics
and Statistics       

Dmitry Y. Goldgaber 

Psychiatry        

Vladimir J. Goldman 

Physics and Astronomy        

Elsa L. Gonzalez 

General Library 
Public Service        

Isabel Gonzalez 

WC Custodial Services        

Nereida Gonzalez 

Magnetic Resonance
Imaging        

Laura A. Graffitti 

13 North, Neurology        

Kathleen T. Grant 

Occupational Therapy        

Sonja Gudszenties 

Patient Accounting        

Karen Guzman 

Blood Bank        

Maureen P. Hall 

Office of Student Affairs        

Robert Hanly 

Information Security        

Bridget M. Hargaden 

Pre-Surgical Admissions        

James Hart

Telecommunications 
and Networking        

Robert J. Harvey 

Cultural Analysis 
and Theory        

Robert M. Healy 

Hospital Construction        

Janet C. Hearing 

Microbiology        

Marilyn J. Higgins 

Nurse Practitioners        

Leonie Huddy 

Political Science        

Daniel D. Hughes 

Anesthesiology        

Susan Hughes 

Human Resources        

Wendy J. Hughes 

Residential Operations        

Virginia Hustick 

Pre-Admission Testing        

Alfreda S. James 

Career Center        

Katherine Jezewski 

Patient Accounting        

Daniel G. Johnson 

Emergency 
Medical Services        

Lynn M. Johnson 

Human 
Resource Services        

Gail Kambouris 

Budget and Cost/
Fiscal Services        

Jordan P. Katz 

Medicine        

Donna M. 

Keehner-Nowak 

Nursing Administration        

Anita Kefalas 

Accounting Services        

Dennis Kelleher 

Ambulatory 
Surgery Center        

Lisa Kelly 

Pediatric Oncology        

Richard R. Kew 

Pathology        

Bernadette King 

17 South, MICU         

Kathleen Kinsch 

Hospital Chemistry        

Daniel N. Klein 

Psychology        

Edith Koelln 

Procurement        

Theresa Krieger 

Surgery        

Sherryl Krulik 

Medicine        

Thomas E. Lateulere 

Emergency 
Medical Services        

Anita V. Lee 

Operating Room        

Michele Leva 

Physiology and
Biophysics        

Jack Levine 

Operating Room        

Frances Liebling 

Outpatient Billing        

Donna Lombardi 

Hospital Info Systems        

Diane L. Marrone 

CICU        

Nancy C. 

Reich Marshall 

Microbiology

Frank Marter 

Radiology Diagnostic        

Jeanne M. Martin 

Nurse Practitioners        

Grace R. Matos 

Physical 
Therapy Services        

Judy Matuk 

Research Adistration        

Lawrence Mazza 

Lab Administration        

Elizabeth Medwig 

Ambulatory 
Surgery Center        

Patricia C. Mele 

Nurse Practitioners        

Donna I. Meltzer 

Family Medicine        

Theresa Mercado 

Cytogenetics Laboratory        

Esther Miller 

Economic 
Development Office        

John W. Milnor 

Institute for 
Mathematical Sciences

Susan M. Mirandi 

Blood Bank        

James Molinelli 

Hospital Construction        

Joseph Montalbano 

WC Custodial Services        

Clarice V. Nanton 

Labor and 
Delivery Services        

Frank J. Nappe 

WC Heating/
Cooling Plant        

Hanna Nekvasil 

Geosciences        

Kathleen Newton 

Nurse Practitioners        

Hillary D. Niegelberg 

Decision 
Support Services        

Edward P. Nord 

Medicine        

Geoffrey Oatman 

Cardiac 
Catheterization Lab

Janet A. O’Brien 

17 North, Surgery
Oncology Step Down        

Maria C. Ortega 

EC Custodial Services        

Roy Pennise 

Nursing Office        

Lucia Pisano 

Cardiac 
Catheterization Lab        

Christine Pitocco 

Clinical 
Laboratory Science        

Gail Prestia 

ACP-CT Scan        

Christine L. Pullara 

Procurement        

Mario Rebecchi 

Anesthesiology   

Regina Rigoroso 

Revenue Cycle
Management        

Stephen Rotondo 

Kitchen, 
University Hospital        

Christine Roundtree 

Hospital 
Custodial Services        



Historical photos throughout have been culled from the 

Stony Brook University Archives in the Frank Melville Jr. Memorial Library.

This publication can be made available in alternative format upon request. 
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IN MEMORIAM • ANN FORKIN 

Ann Forkin, the founding director of Conferences and Special
Events at Stony Brook University, passed away this past
November. She was 77 years old. During her 22-year career at
the University, she orchestrated more than 20 Commencement
ceremonies and began the tradition that is now our annual
Service Awards Dinner. As one colleague noted upon Ann’s 
retirement from Stony Brook, “Through her efforts the campus
has become more than a collection of buildings and grounds; 
it has become a University with shared rituals and traditions that
give it meaning.”
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Concetta S. Santorelli 

9 South, Medicine        

Frederick Schiavone 

Emergency Medicine     

Lisa P. Schrager 

Care Management        

David A. Schwarting 

EC Heating/Cooling Plant

Laura A. Schwarz 

Clinical Informatics        

John W. Scott 

WC Custodial Services        

Patrick J. Seely 

Nursing Office        

Teri Sentowski 

Procurement        

Marsha Settles 

Health Information
Management        

John Z. Shen 

Revenue Cycle
Management       

Warren D. Siegel 

Institute for 
Theoretical Physics        

Steven S. Skiena 

Computer Science 

Jadranka Skorin-Kapov 

Educational Programs,
College of Business        

Ellen S. Steinberg 

Anesthesiology        

Dianne C. Tasman 

Human Resources        

George Thomas 

CT Scanner        

Randall Thomas 

Hospital Buildings
System Utilities   

Randy L. Thomas 

Academic Advising        

Bradford J. Tooker 

Chemistry        

Maria D. Vega 

General Medicine Clinic        

Patricia Verderosa 

Office of the Dean,
Medicine

Asa W. Viccellio 

Emergency Medicine  

Andrea K. Voutsas 

Anesthesiology

Karen R. Wexler 

Neurobiology 

and Behavior        

Carol A. Witkowski 

Integration and Ancillary

Application Support        

Annette Zabetakis 

Microbiology        

Nanci B. Zichittella 

Nursing Office        

Marsia D. Zuniga 

EC Custodial Services 




